
The project in the previously-developed/disturbed sand dune infill area at 156 Ocean Boulevard is for the 
Fauliso-Mann Family Revocable Living Trust.  They are proposing a small addition to the rear of 
their home located no closer to the sand dune than the existing deck structure.  There will be no impacts 
incurred to the Seabrook Sand Dunes.  Construction-related temporary and permanent impacts 
(improvements of pervious paver conversion from impervious) will be incurred within 10 feet of the 
shared property boundary (the Town of Seabrook oceanfront parcel).  As such, and what is part and 
parcel of the NHDES wetlands bureau process, I am requesting that you sign the attached abutter 
concurrence letter to add to the permit application package that is being mailed this afternoon.  The 
Seabrook Conservation Commission heard this project on Monday 6/16/25 and they were receptive and 
endorsed it with a signature for expedited review.  As you furnish the document, I can apprise NHDES of 
the signed letter.


